Safety Recall — Nielsen-Kellerman R2 Microphone for

Cox Box® (08 and Cox Box Mini®

NK is voluntarily recalling the R2 Microphone for the Cox Box® 08 and the Cox Box Mini®
due to potential electric shock (12.7 volts). Electric current may be conducted through water
or moisture from exposed speaker wiring to the user (coxswain) and cause a small electric
shock from contact with the metal boom of the microphone. Consumers should stop using
this product. NK New Zealand will replace defective headsets with an improved version.
This recall includes any NK R2 Microphone with an exposed black metal boom (pictured
below). Microphones purchased after Sept. 1, 2012 have a rubber-covered microphone boom
and are not covered by this recall. This recall does not affect NK BNC Microphones.
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INSTRUCTIONS FOR CONSUMERS:
1. Stop using the recalled R2 Microphones and exchange with the improved version.
2. Return the recalled R2 Microphones to the following address (please ensure to include
a return address for replacement to be sent):

ATTN: R2 MICROPHONE RECALL
Barry Cleal
Unit 2, 40 Howard Hunter Avenue
St Johns
AUCKLAND
3. Consumers will receive a replacement headset by return courier.

4. Please feel free to contact Barry Cleal at any time with questions and concerns at
bcleal@xtra.co.nz



